
 
 

 

NOTICE 
REPEAL OF LICENCE PERMITTING THE KEEPING OF PIGEONS IN THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 19, 2023 
 
This report recommends the cessation of the municipal licence permitting the keeping of pigeons on 

residential properties in the City, and proposes that no new licences to keep pigeons be issued. 

The recommendation is being made due to public health concerns and the current highly pathogenic 

(H5N1) Avian Influenza pandemic.  

 

Those who are currently licenced to keep pigeons be permitted to continue to keep those pigeons until the 

time of the birds’ death, provided they maintain a municipal licence and comply with all relevant provisions 

of the by-law.  

 
The public is invited to provide comments with respect to this matter at the meeting: 

 
DATE & TIME OF LIVE STREAM HEARING: 

 
TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 19, 2023, 1:00pm 

 
Persons can attend in person or virtually. Learn more at 

vaughan.ca/Council. 
A live stream of the meeting is available at vaughan.ca/LiveCouncil. 

 

Please submit written comments by mail or email 
to: City of Vaughan 

Office of the City Clerk 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, 

ON L6A 1T1 
 

clerks@vaughan.ca 
 

To make an electronic deputation at the meeting please contact the Office at the City Clerk at 
clerks@vaughan.ca or Access Vaughan 905-832-2281. 

 

Written comments or requests to make a deputation must be received by noon on the last business 
day before the meeting. 

 

 
The agenda for this meeting will be available on the City’s website at vaughan.ca. If approved by 
Committee, the proposed amendments will be presented at the Council meeting of September 26, 2023. 

 
For additional information, please contact Christopher Slik by email at 

christopher.slik@vaughan.ca or by phone at 905-832-2281, ext. 8992. 

 

TODD COLES 
City Clerk 
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